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Notice of Motion Regarding Amendments to Bylaw II-4, Article 4.1 
  
Whereas, SSMU’s legal advisors have recommended a change to our policy on clubs signing 
contracts/written agreements because of the potentially huge liabilities it opens us up to, 
 
Whereas, the spirit of bylaw II-4 article 4.1 is in this direction but still allows for potentially dangerous 
contracts to be signed by clubs, 
 
Whereas, this procedure needs to be clear for clubs, 
 
Resolved, the current Bylaw II-4-4.1 be replaced with the following edited version: 
 

4.1 Chief financial officers of SSMU Clubs shall submit all potential contracts involving any 
monetary value or obligations on the part of the Club to the Vice President Clubs and 
Services for evaluation before signing the contract. The Vice President Clubs and Services 
shall evaluate the legal and financial soundness of the contract with the advice of the 
General Manager and return it to group in an expedient manner. 

 
Moved by: 
 
Allison Cooper, Vice-President (Clubs and Services) 
Josh Redel, President 
Zachary Rosentzveig, Clubs and Services Representative 
  
 
 


